Minutes of the Solway Orienteers Extraordinary General Meeting held at Cream o’Galloway, Rainton on 25th March 2023.
Present:  T O’Donoghue (Chairman), H O’Donoghue, B Kincaid, S Graham, J Rammell, D Kennedy, S Christie, D McQuillen, I Turner, D Turner, K Willacy, R Colbeck, E Colbeck, A Crooks, C Wilkinson, A Forsyth, J Forsyth.

Tim O’Donoghue opened the meeting, thanking everyone for attending, and then explained that the EGM had been called to address a proposed replacement of the current constitution with one that is Scottish Charitable Incorporated Organisation (SCIO) compliant.  The reason for the change is to reduce the potential personal liabilities in relation to possible claims made against the club or individuals performing duties on behalf of the club.

Ian Turner suggested that it is good practice when considering conversion to an SCIO to get legal advice: the Chairman assured the meeting that the template used for the new constitution had come from a law firm, and had been used successfully by two other orienteering clubs, whose constitutions had been carefully studied.

Dave McQuillen suggested that the existing club Bye-Law, which places a limit on the expenditure amount that any individual may commit the club to without consideration and agreement from the club committee, should be retained.  This was agreed and the limit stated in the Bye-Law will be reviewed at the Club AGM in September.

The people in attendance were unanimous in supporting the introduction of the new constitution and seeking to get the club approved as a SCIO.  This decision was also supported by 4 votes made in absentia: from I Murgatroyd, A Murgatroyd, G Jones and E McRobert.

The Chairman, before closing the meeting, announced that Suzanne Christie has agreed to become the Club Secretary – an announcement that was welcomed by the people present.

